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Frequently Asked Questions  
It is our understanding that for many of your students, this would be their first time away from home. 
Consequently, you may have a lot of questions and concerns. Here are some of our frequently asked 
questions. 
 

Where will my son/daughter sleep?  
All boys and girls will be sleeping in separate dormitories. Each student will have his/her own bedroom and 
will be sharing a common area, including restroom, with four other students of the same sex.   
 

Can we visit my son/daughter?  
The institute has a full schedule filled with various activities and the students will be highly occupied, 
unfortunately, this would not allow them to have time for family visitation. The students will have time after 9 
pm during “personal time” to make phone calls to their families.   
 

What happens in case of emergency?  
In case of emergency, the On-Site Supervisor will contact the student’s parents/guardians and come to an 
agreement depending on the severity of the emergency.   
 

Will my son/daughter receive college credits?   
All students that complete the two-week institute and pass with satisfactory scores will receive 3 college 
credits. These units will not be applied to high school credits, only for college.   
 

How will the institute’s courses prepare my son/daughter for college?   
The classes offered through the institute would help improve our child’s English, mathematics, and 
Engineering/Technology abilities. By taking these courses, your child will be better prepared for what is to 
come at the college level.  
 

What type of food will my son/daughter be served?   
There will be a variety of food for students to choose from, including vegetarian meals. We will be providing 
breakfast, lunch, and dinner, including snacks between meals in case the students get hungry throughout their 
busy days.  
 


